Town of Roann
Board Minutes

The regular monthly meeting was called to order on November 11, 2003 at 7:00 p.m.in
the Town Hall by President Brady Brower, Steve Johnson, Daniel Yocum, Bruce Shaw, & Julia
Rensberger were present. 17 residents were present.

Minutes from October meeting were read and approved.

Claims for November were approved.

Old Business

Annexation-tabled.

Planning grant -tabled.

Junk Car Ordinance-tabled.

“The cars that were tagged will be towed by Nov 19th. There are about 18 left. The towing
service will send us a bill, then the town will put liens on property fo recoup the charges for the
towing service. The ordinance states the property owner will be charged the fees. The property
owners with rentals will also be charged for the renters towed vehicles. A letter should be sent to
the owner to make them aware there is a problem with a vehicle. Mike Chenault requested a
30 day extension on the natice for his tagged car. He is in the process of selling the car. Daniel
made the motion to extend him 30 days, Steve 2nd carried 3-0. There was also a guestion on
how long a car can be setting there before being tagged. The ordinance has no time limit.
They can put the vehicle in a garage if there is no current license plate.

Well ordinance-tabled

Tree ordinance-tabled

School building lease-no letter has been received from Metro Schools yet. Brian Daniels from
the RFRC has talked with MSD school board & they might be interested in selling the building.
The fown would not be interested in this. The committee would be willing to look infd purchasing
the building at a later date.,

Welder quotes-TSC-$527 + $150 for 50° leads=$677.00

Schlemmer Bros.-$490+ $145.59 for 50’ leads=$635.59

Steve made the motion fo purchase the welder from Schlemmer Bros. not to exceed $650,
Daniel 2nd carried 3-0.

New Business

"Steve made fthe motion fo reappoint Kryston Eckelbarger to the Roann Library board for the
ferm to expire on July 31, 2007, Dan 2nd carried 3-0.

*The board reviewed the new Insurance policy.

“Bill Moore told that their cat was beaten to death & duct taped to a speed limit sign on
Chippewa Street, He contacted the sheriffs dept. No one has been charged with the offense.
There was the suggestion about a neighborhood watch program from Sheriff LeRoy Striker,
Brady will contact him.

*Curfew is followed by the state guidelines.

*Leaf pickup was a success in the fown. Residents welcomed the no burning of leaves for health
reasons.

*Resident had contacted the sheriffs dept about speeding in town, The sheriffs dept & State
police have been patrolling & stopped numerous vehicles.

Dan made the motion to adjoun at 8:20 PM., Steve 2nd carried 3-0.
Next regular board meeting will be on December 9, 2003 at 7 PM in at the Town Hall,
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